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Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting of Germoe Parish held on Thursday May 2, 2024 at 7.00pm in 
Balwest Methodist Schoolroom. Chairman of the Council, Cllr Mrs Praed presiding, Mr D Rutherford(Parish Clerk) in attendance.

Present:  Cllr G.Bell, , Cllr Mrs J.Goddard, Cllr Dr M.Peters, Cllr D. Fryer 

1 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Cllr Mrs K.Doeser Cllr Mrs V.Marshall.

2	MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS ANNUAL PARISH MEETING
Cllr G Bell proposed, Cllr J Goddard seconded and it was agreed that the minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on Thursday May 5, 2023 are a true record and the Chairman signed them as such. It was noted that they were signed as being accurate by the Chairman at the Ordinary Parish Council meeting on June 6, 2024. 

3	REPORT FROM THE CHAIRMAN
Good evening ladies and gentlemen, welcome to Germoe’s Annual Parish Meeting. This is my third report as Chair of Germoe Parish Council, which position, I have to say, has again been a huge privilege. I think it fair to say my year, as the Chair of Germoe Parish Council, has been an interesting one.

However, firstly, I would like to thank my fellow parish councillors. I am very grateful to Cllr Kathy Doeser for continuing to be our link with the Community Network Panel. It is very important for the Parish to keep up to date with local issues, receive reports and contribute to the CNP. 

Cllr Graham Bell provides detail analysis and advice on all planning matters at our meetings. We have received 12 planning applications over the last year and have supported  6 of these, objected to 4 and made no comment on 2. This compares with 28 planning applications last year. Graham continues to update a spreadsheet to log all applications and outcomes, which has been useful to track and provide information for councillors. There is now a shorter planning process timeline and therefore it is likely we have to have an extraordinary meeting between monthly meetings to consider and comment on new applications. An agenda will be posted three clear days before any meeting to allow public participation.

l'd like to thank Cllr Jo Goddard, Cllr Mike Peters and Cllr Vicky Marshall for all their support throughout the year. Special thanks to Cllr Vicki Marshall for once again maintaining the planters in the parish. We welcomed Cllr Dennis Fryer who joined us in February 2024.

A huge thank you to our outgoing clerk, Colin Chapman. He retired in September and had a suitable farewell tea attended by many past and present councillors including previous chairs. It was a lovely event. We welcomed David Rutherford as our new clerk in October. David had immediately to contend with hand over and changes to processes but has been supported well by Cornwall Association of Local Councils (CALC) and particularly Sarah Mason. He had the precept to present which is a substantial piece of work, we appointed a new auditor and will present the year end financial report after this summary.

Thanks to Cllr John Keeling for providing regular Cornwall Council updates and local priorities within the boundary for which he is responsible (Germoe, Breage, Porthleven). 
The Parish Council, on behalf of Cornwall Council, continues to maintain our public rights of way. Our contractor, Bob Saunders, cuts these regularly within the permitted times, maintains our small green spaces and carries out requested minor repairs.

This year we have discussed how to engage better with the parish and we are keen to look at a neighbourhood priorities scheme. We have put ourselves forward to pilot such a scheme and develop a Neighbourhood Priorities Statement.

Sarah Mason from the county executive office at CALC attended our February meeting and all the councillors found her knowledge very helpful particularly around training and planning. Sarah also described the councillors’ roles and obligations.

There has been concern particularly about HGV lorries driving through and out of Germoe getting stuck and damaging Cornish hedges and property. This has been taken back to Cornwall council and we are hoping to get better signs at the crossroads. There is also concern about speed of vehicles past the school so better signs are being considered there also.

We continue to keep the parish tidy and safe. I welcome contact with anyone within the parish on any matters the parish council can help or support.


4 FINANCIAL REPORT
The Clerk presented the Financial Report for the year 2023 – 2024. In brief, this showed that Germoe Parish Council had started the year with a reserve of £9,280.89 and ended it with a reserve of £8,903.95. During the course of the year the Council’s income had been £ 15,335.15 and its expenditure £15,712.09 The accounts are all available to view on the website.   

Agreed for accuracy at the Ordinary Parish Council Meeting on 06 June, 2024



Chairman                                                               


Formally adopted at the Annual Parish Meeting on May 02 2024



Chairman                                                               
